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Moses Lake Classic Car Club 

MLCCC General Meeting Minutes  

Date: October 12, 2023 

Members in Attendance: 24 (Twenty-four) 

Intersection of Grins and Giggles: 

Dave opened the pre-meeting with “What do you call a cow on Halloween? A bovine.” “How do 

you get rid of demons? Exorcise a lot.” “Why does a witch ride a broom? Clean get away.” “Best 

thing to put on pumpkin pie, your teeth.” “What do eye doctors give out on Halloween? Candy 

corneas.” “What position does a ghost play in soccer? Ghoul keeper.” “What do ghosts use for 

makeup? Vanishing cream.”   

Meeting called to order: 7:10 PM/PST (Bob’s Restaurant, Moses Lake, WA) 

By President: Dave Robins “Thank you for being here tonight.” (Decorations by: Karen & Clay 

Crook which were a beautiful autumn theme.) 

This is our first (1sth) General Meeting of MLCCC’s Fiscal Accounting year. (2023-2024)  

“So, I hereby Declare …. Let the fun begin.” 

Pledge of Allegiance: (The American Flag – Stars & Stripes)  

Welcome Guests & Returning Members:  

Dave reminded all to read the website on a regular basis to see what is new or events happening 

with the club. Mary Mayo won a contest during the prior year by reading the website. It is our way 

of communicating outside of the general meetings. Dave reminded all to continue to clock their 

mileage to and from events and to hand in their mileage at the next general meeting on November 

9th.   

Secretary’s Report:  Dave asked that the May 2023 minutes be read aloud since it had been a 

while since our last meeting. Vicki Green read, and they were approved by unanimous vote by those 

present.  (Note:  For members who cannot access MLCCC website Paul Boehm or Vicki Green will 

snail mail upon request.) Vicki is the custodian of MLCCC’s “SIGN-UP LIST” for table decorations 

for the general MLCCC meetings each month. Our next meeting will be November 9th and Mary 

Mayo has decorations for that month. The list was passed around for folks to sign up for 2024. Still 

need people and will distribute again at the November meeting. 
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Treasurer’s Report: (Bob Kent) 

The current checking account balance as of October 1, 2023, is $8,900.84. We made $495 at the 

June Show & Shine and $616 at the August Show & Shine. Bob will be writing a check to Youth 

Dynamics for $1,111 at the November 5th Show & Shine Open House at Youth Dynamics.  

Bob is still collecting this year’s dues at $15 each. Bob reminded us that he still has the $30 Club 

Logo license plate plaques available and thirteen (13) MLCCC ballcaps available for $20 each.  

Webmaster’s Report: (Paul Boehm) 

Paul reported that he has been updating the website as things/events come up. He has posted all 

trophies that he is aware of on the site. If you received a trophy and it is not listed let Paul know. 

The membership list is posted but sort of hidden from public access. If you need help locating let 

Paul know. Paul is still printing name badges if anyone wants. Paul is still looking for help with the 

website. The email address is info@moseslakeclassiccarclub.com.  

Acknowledgements: (For Month of October)  

Condolences to Myra McCullough and family at the passing of Joe McCullough. 

Birthdays:  October 27 – Colleen & Mitch Halgren  
 

Rear View Flashbacks: (Clay & Karen Crook) 

Charlie Green’s Challenger blew the radiator coming from the Quincy Agri show in September. He 
was presented with the Duck at Mom and Pop’s Diner by Clay & Karen Crook and Nancy & Paul 
Boehm. He will likely keep the Duck through the winter due to no shows. Dave asked how many 
times someone received the Duck. Clay & Karen Crook lead Nancy & Paul Boehm by one. Around 
12 times. 
 

Unfinished Business: (Dave Robins) 

None. 

Door Prize Drawings: (Judy Kent) 

 Winners Drawn:  Bob Kent – Norman Rockwell book. 
       Joan Duffin – Candle  
       Charlie Green – Passed 
       Vicki Green– Passed 
       Tisha Wischmeier – Autumn Sign 
       Bob Duffin – Coffee Sign 
       Karen Crook – Cozy horse blanket  
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New Business: (Dave Robins) 

Dave asked Dennis Jackson & Larrie Chmela to form a new committee for the coming year. This 

committee will promote the club’s 50th anniversary to the Moses Lake community as well as 

surrounding areas. Dave was also asking for ideas from club members as well. This is a good 

opportunity to make our community aware of our longevity and willingness to help our community. 

The club was first formed in 1974 – 2001 and was named The Horseless Carriage Club. The name 

was officially changed to The Classic Car Club in 2001. Harvey Erickson is the longest standing 

member. 

The Nominations Committee accepted the list of officers for election for the new year. Dave asked 

if there were any nominations from the floor: none. There was a unanimous show of hands to 

accept the list as is. President (Dave Robins), Vice President (Charles Green), Secretary (Vicki 

Green) and Treasurer (Bob Kent).  Dave thanked all for their willingness to serve.          

For the Good of the Cause:  Judy Kent gave a resounding cheer about kick ‘em in the rear.   

Events Committee Report: (Dennis Jackson/Roger Simmons)  

Dave gave praise for a great job by Dennis & Roger on the cruising schedule for 2023.  We had a 
great impact on the community by participating in the June 24th downtown merchant celebration, 
the August 25th August Nights on the Green event at the Pillar Rock Golf Club and the September 
26th downtown Sip & Stroll. 
Charlie Green reminded everyone about the Trunk or Treat event on October 28th from 3 p.m. to 6 
p.m. at the Grant County Fairgrounds, Purple Gate. If you wish to enter your car you should arrive 
by 9 a.m. This is being hosted by Lakesiders Car Club. Charlie also asked for candy donations. 
Dennis sent reminder texts to everyone except the Crooks since they don’t text. 
Dennis informed the group that he will text everyone about different outings throughout the 
months ahead for dinners, etc. if anyone wants to go. If you do not want to receive these text 
messages, please let Dennis know and he will remove you from the list.  
Dave reminded all about the Show & Shine Open House at Youth Dynamics on November 5th. 
They will explain what they do as an organization and the impact donations like ours have in our 
community.       
Reminder that some members meet in the Big Lots parking lot on Friday nights around 5 p.m. for 
fellowship and tall tales. 
 

Winner of 50/50 Ticket Drawing: (Judy Kent)   

Winner Drawn: Mary Mayo - $39.00 received.  

October Car of the Month:  Jim & Diana Workman – Black Chevy Nova 

Meeting Reminder: November 9th, 2023 ---------------Next General Membership Meeting 

Bob’s Restaurant – Moses Lake, WA (No host dining 6:00 PM/PST, Business 7:00 PM/PST) 

Meeting Adjourned: 

Dave accepted a motion to adjourn and a second to adjourn the meeting ... all were in favor. 
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Reminder about Daylight Savings Time on November 5th. 

Dave closed with “Good Night – Safe Cruising – Help Someone when you can”.  

Adjourned at 8:10 PM/PST.   

 

Car of the Month 

Oct 2023 Car of the month 

  

Jim & Dianna Workman - 1970 Chevrolet Nova  

Our 1970 Chevy Nova Since we didn’t want to build another drag race car, and it had to be a 
Chevy. Diana, always wanted a 1970 Nova. We bought the car in 2015, it was arrow straight 
with stunning black paint. We met airbrush artist Mike LaVallee in December of 2015, the 
car had Blue Truefire flames painted March of 2016 with more of LaVallee’s work to follow 
over the next 4 years. The winter of 2016 the transformation of the Nova started with a 
new 383 Stroker, new transmission with a 2500 RPM stall converter, new rear end and 
new custom interior. Almost every Winter since 2015 the car has been upgraded to where 
it is today. The car has earned many awards over the years for best interior, paint, flames 
and engine compartment. The car has been to car shows throughout the PNW and Reno for 
Hot August Nights.  

 

       


